 MINUTES OF THE MEETING

LEE ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

                                                         February 16,  2010
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jim Banks, Chairman; David Allen, Tobin Farwell; Philip Sanborn; and John A. Hutton, III, Wetherbee.
OTHERS PRESENT: Allan Dennis, CEO;  Caren Rossi, Secretary, Peter Hoyt; Irene Boisvert; Steven Boisvert; Bonnie Turcotte; Romeo Turcotte; Naithan Couse; Madiha Faray; Leslie Couse; Scott Kemp; Matt Dwyer; Keven Crawford; and Michael Crosbie

(Z1011-9)
An application for Variance from applicant Naithan Couse of 295 Wadleigh Falls Road in Lee, NH 03861 for property located at 10 Fox Garrison Road in Lee, NH now owned by Daniel W St. Jean; Heirs, c/o Linda Maynard Esq, Executor, 788 Central Ave, Dover NH 03820, property known as Lee Tax Map #19-07-0900 for the following: 

The applicant is requesting a variance of the 2009 Lee Zoning Ordinance, Article V; section A: Permitted Uses, in that the applicant is proposing a landscaping company/use on the site to include landscape service and sales of related products where such use is not permitted in Zone A.

The applicant is requesting a variance of the 2009 Lee Zoning Ordinance, Article V; section A: Permitted Uses, in that the applicant is proposing another business use on the property being a storage unit complex where such use is not permitted in Zone A.

Tobin Farwell read the application into the record. 
Naithan Couse, applicant explained that he has a purchase and sales agreement on the property and he would like to put his existing landscape business on the property. He will live in the house and rent the apartment in the house.  He will house his equipment in the basement of the garage, first floor will be  store, second will be office space for himself and the third will be storage space for himself.  The public will only be accessing the first floor.  He will be putting about 12 – 15 storage bins outside for the storage of loam, bark mulch, stone dust, and other type of raw landscape materials.  In the winter he will have sand and salt for local plowing contractors.  He would like to cater to the contractor and not towards the local homeowner. The access to the barn will be from Rt. 125. He has an existing permit from the aquiculture business.  He explained the plan he is presenting (in file) and explained where he was proposing to plant trees, the storage bins and the proposed storage complex.    He has been in business for 7 years.  He started the business while still in high school, graduated from UNH with a degree in what he is doing.  The proposed storage unit complex is for the future.  He would like to make the property more pleasantly appealing and shield it from the neighbors.  He would like the Christmas trees to be the u cut type at the holiday season. He currently has 10 employees.  He feels this would be a good spot to expand his business.  

Jim Banks, Chairman opened up the floor for public comment. 

Ms. Boisvert spoke with the type of clients he hopes to attract.

Naithan Couse said that he would like to target the contractor.

Michael Crosby spoke with concerns of tractor trailers delivering daily. 

Naithan Couse not everyday, springtime would be the busiest. 

Irene Boisvert spoke with regards to the sand and salt.
Naithan Couse explained that in the winter time, during a storm event, he would like to be open 24/7 to sell and load sand and salt mix to contractors.

Irene Boisvert asked what type of equipment and size of trucks he had.
Naithan Couse answered that he currently had 4 F250 dump trucks, tractors, skid steers, mowers etc.  All of the equipment he currently has will fit inside the barn.  

Irene Boisvert asked the hours of operation. 

Naithan Couse stated that he starts at 7 am, he will like to put a gate at the entrance with security cameras.  

Michale Crosby spoke with concerns of lighting. 

Naithan Couse replied he would like lights at the barn and some landscaping lights.

Kevin Crawford asked about chemicals for the plants, he spoke with concerns of his well and the pond. 

Naithan Couse replied he would like to go as organic as possible. 

Kevin Crawford spoke with questions of the outside storage bins, how tall, and what type of buffer will be planted.
Naithan Couse explained that will be 10 ft. tall the bins and a hemlock buffer was what he was planning.

Romeo Turcott asked if hell be composting on site. 

Naithan Couse replied he would be. 

Romeo Turcott spoke with concerns of the storage unit proposed.  He had numerous questions which could not be answered.  

Naithan Couse explained that he hasn’t worked out the details yet, it was future planning.  

Allan Dennis explained that he informed the applicant that he should have more in information on this and it was his choice to go forward with the request of the storage unit complex. 

Irene Boisvert spoke with concerns regarding the hours of operation, noise, no buffer, no fence, she doesn’t want to be a part of the business nor does she want to live the business.  They hear everything that goes on there.  

Steven Boisvert spoke that they have lived there for 30 years and have had a lot of crap from the person who lived their previous, they’re reasonable people who want to make sure that he respects their property.  

Irene Boisvert asked if this was a good location for this business?

Matt Dwyer spoke with concerns of noise.  

Romeo Turcott spoke with concerns of the storage unit.

With no more public comments, Jim Banks, Chairman closed the floor to public input unless asked by a board member. 
Jim Banks, Chairman asked the Board members if they had any questions.

David Allen spoke with concerns with the storage unit complex. Other members agreed.

Naithan Couse made a request  to withdraw the request for the storage unit complex.
David Allen asked how many storage bins he was going to have?
Naithan Couse replied 12-15. 

Jim Banks, Chairman commented that the Christmas trees don’t get very tall. 

Naithan Couse replied that he will be replanting them every year after ones are cut. 

Peter Hoyt commented that the trees will help with the dust.  

Tobin Farwell asked what the store hours will be. 

Naithan Couse replied that he would like to be open Monday thru Saturday 7 am to 5pm, and possibly a shorter day on Sunday. 
Board members commented that future property owners can’t be liable for the past history with the property owner being so difficult to the neighbors.  

The Board members discussed that if the variance was granted, they would like to limit the store to being closed on Sundays. This will help keep the noise down for the neighbors.  The hours of operation are only for the store and not for the landscaping company. They also felt that they would not be affected by the loading of the sand and salt in the winter during storms as it is winter and the windows would all be closed so they would not hear anything. 
The  Board determined the following findings of facts.

PRELIMINARY FINDING
After reviewing the petition and having heard the presentation by the applicant, it is found that the Board has all    has no _____ sufficient information available upon which to render a decision.   If there is sufficient information, the application will be deemed accepted and the public hearing will continue.  If it is found that the Board does not have sufficient information, the public hearing will be postponed to a date certain on _________________.

FINDINGS AND RULINGS
After reviewing the petition, hearing all of the evidence, and by taking into consideration the personal knowledge of the property in question, the Board of Adjustment for the Town of Lee has determined the following findings of fact:

1) The variance will ______ will not all be contrary to the public interest because: vast improvement.  
2) Special conditions do majority  do not _____ exist such that the literal enforcement of the ordinance results in unnecessary hardship.  In deciding this criteria, you must decide whether:

a)
The zoning restriction as applied to the property interferes majority   does not interfere ______ with the reasonable use of the property, considering the unique setting of the property and its environment because: its setting on Rt. 125, its condition and its size. 
You may consider, although you are not required to make any specific findings, the following nondispositive factors:




1.  Whether the zoning restriction, as applied, interferes with the




     landowner’s reasonable use of the property, where reasonable use 



     includes consideration of the landowner’s ability to receive a




     reasonable return on his investment;




2.  Whether the hardship is a result of the unique setting of the property; 



     and




3.  Whether the landowner’s proposed use would alter the essential




     character of the neighborhood.

b) There is _____  is no  all  fair and substantial relationship between the general purposes of the zoning ordinance and the specific restriction on the property because:  its on a major highway, with commercials uses surrounding it. 
3)   The variance is all    is not ______ consistent with the spirit of the ordinance

because: use the land productively. 

4)
By granting the variance, substantial justice will all will not ______ be done because: it will make the property more appealing. 
5)
The value of surrounding properties will ______  will not  all be diminished because: condition of the property as it exists today. 
Tobin Farwell made a motion to Grant the following request of Naithan Couse of 295 Wadleigh Falls Road in Lee, NH 03861 for property located at 10 Fox Garrison Road in Lee, NH now owned by Daniel W St. Jean; Heirs, c/o Linda Maynard Esq, Executor, 788 Central Ave, Dover NH 03820, property known as Lee Tax Map #19-07-0900 for the following: A variance of the 2009 Lee Zoning Ordinance, Article V; section A: Permitted Uses, in that the applicant is proposing a landscaping company/use on the site to include landscape service and sales of related products where such use is not permitted in Zone A. Subject to the following conditions:

1.)  Public hours for the store are Monday thru Saturday 7 am to 5 pm. Closed on Sundays. 

2.) Allowing the store to be open for winter snow storm work with no set hours.

3.) An adequate landscape be provided between the bins and the abutting property owner as shown on sketch plan submitted with application and signed and dated by Board Chairman. 

David Allen second. 

Jim Banks, Chairman explained the 30-day appeal process to the applicant. 
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